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 Board of Directors 

President 
Deborah Bogdan 

Vice President 
Richard Muccio 

The office will be closed December 24th-January 3rd to spend the 
holidays with our families.  

NAHU - Representing those who serve the health insurance 
needs of employers and individuals seeking health insurance 
coverage.  

Letter from the President, Deborah Bogdan  

Prior to COVID-19, the USDA indicated that there are more than 11 million children in the 
United States that live in “food insecure” homes.  That phase may sound mild, but it means 
that those households don’t have enough food for every family member to lead a healthy 
life.  With COVID-19, projections show that 18 million children could face hunger this year. 

NEOHUA chose the Cleveland Food Bank as our charity for 2020-2021 board year.  Since 
we have not been able to meet in person, we have not been able to spotlight our charity so 
we thought we would do so with this newsletter in the hope to obtain donations for them 
during this holiday season.  Please click on the following link to learn more of what they 
provide to local families and/or to donate:   www.greaterclevelandfoodbank.org 

There are many local food banks that collect food as well so if monetary donations are not 
possible, please consider dropping off food to your local pantry. 

Wishing you a happy and peaceful holiday season. 



Treasurer 
Andrew Toppin 

 Secretary 
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Shelley Chornak 

Cindy Clements 

Sincerely, 
Debbie Bogdan  

2020 NEOHUA Products Expo 

Save the Date! 

 Virtual Product Expo 

March 10, 2021 

Presentations to include: 

Washington Update from NAHU - Janet Trautwein, NAHU Chief Executive Officer  

Hot Topics in Benefits Compliance - Jennifer S. Berman, CEO and co-founder of MZQ 
Consulting, LLC, (Jennifer is also a member of NAHU's Compliance Committee) 

CareWorks 

The Ohio Association of Health Underwriters (OAHU) has partnered with CareWorks 
Comp to offer you a valuable member benefit: the OAHU Workers’ Compensation Group 
Rating Program. If you would like to grow your bottom line by taking full advantage of your 
OAHU membership investment, we highly encourage your involvement with this program. 

click here for more information 

Important Deadlines 

Deadline Approaching:  Group Retrospective Enrollment for Upcoming July 1, 2021 
Policy Year 



Dave Cunix 

Jaime Lebron 

Evan Harcourt 

 Joanie Keehn 

Administration Office 

The deadline to enroll in Group Retrospective Rating with CareWorks Comp for the 
upcoming July 1, 2021 policy year is January 22, 2021.  Group Retro is a performance-
based program where the group’s claims, incurred for the policy year, are compared to the 
group’s premiums paid to the BWC.  The participants will receive premium rebates as long 
as the claims incurred for that policy year are lower than the overall premiums paid to the 
BWC.   For more information, call CareWorks Comp Program Manager Bob Nicoll at 330-
418-1824 or Robert.nicoll@careworkscomp.com.

 January 21, 2021:  Premium installment due for the July 1, 2020 - June 30, 2021
policy year, if your company is on a monthly payment plan with the Ohio BWC.

 January 22, 2021:  Deadline to enroll into Group Retrospective Rating with
CareWorks Comp for the 2021 Policy Year.

 January 29, 2021:  Deadline to enroll into the BWC One Claim Program (OCP) for
the July 1, 2021 Policy Year.

MedPut 

The Ohio Association of Health Underwriters (OAHU) has partnered with MedPut to offer 
you a valuable member benefit for your clients. MedPut is an employee benefit that 
provides 0% interest financing and healthcare bill negotiation for employees. MedPut 
works in conjunction with any health plan or spending account, for employers of any size. 

click here for more information 

 Is NAHU A Great Fit for Your Agency? 

During these unprecedented times, NAHU can be an invaluable resource. We are so glad 
you're a part of NAHU. We wanted to make sure you knew about an exciting opportunity 
that may benefit your agency – and save you money. Please watch the short video below: 



J&M Business Solutions, LLC 
Sheri Maskow 

3053 Nationwide Parkway 
Brunswick, Ohio 44212 

330.273.5756 

New Members 

If you are interested in becoming an NEOHUA member, please click here 

 Save the date 

March 10, 2021- Virtual Products Expo 

 Northeast Ohio Health Underwriters Association 
www.neohua.com 

330.273.5756 


